
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Not a lot to report on this month.  I thought we had an excellent meeting in April, especially since some faces 

such as Val Kobza and Jarrett Beck were there to add to the festivities.  Also, Earl Evans brought his lady 

friend to further add to the numbers.  Even though we are a retired group of SSD employees it’s still a  

pleasure to have people outside our group join us and see what we are all about.   Sgt. Matt Owens, 

Rangemaster, was our speaker along with the Asst. Rangemaster Dave Abdul.  They gave an update for our 

qualifications along with answering questions on current firearms law. 

 

The big news coming up is, of course, our day at the shooting range.  The day, once again, will be 

Wednesday, May 22, 2019.  Shooting will start at 0800 and will conclude around noon time when we have 

our lunch.  Lunch will again be provided by Mike Garcia and is $15, payable in advance by May 16th.  There 

will be no meeting, just a chance to see and talk to some comrades we haven’t seen or talked to in awhile.  In 

my case, that will be Mike Wagenhals. So Mike if you see this please, I hope you can make it. 

 

Rich Madrigal is under the weather as well as Bob Denham.  Please keep these folks in your thoughts as we 

wish them both speedy recoveries.  Also, FYI, the service for Robert “R.G” Smith will be on May 19th at 

1500 hours at the Folsom Community Center. 

 

I don’t have anyone set to talk at the meeting in June, however, we are working on it and hopefully I will be 

able to give you more information at our get together at the range. 

 

Please everyone by careful, be safe, and above all come and see us at the 

range as well as our meeting in June at the SCDSA building. 

 

John 
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1. Richard Madrigal,  

 William O’Connor 

2.   Charles Fosha 

3.   Robert Grout, Robert Humphrey, 

 Robert Samaniego 

5.   Ben Cox  

7.   Ken Rawlinson, Ted Voudouris 

8.   James Burton, Jarrett Beck, 

  Dennis Ward 

9.   Janet Radford 

12. Kenneth Leal 

13. Elwood “Skip” Youmen, 

 Robert Simmons 
 

 

May Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

 

Congratulations to Mary Savage 

Sacramento Police on Twitter: "In honor of Women’s History Month, the 
Sacramento Police Department honors retired Captain Mary Savage as 
the very first female Captain at SPD! Thank you for making history!! 
#sacpd https://t.co/pKft8XgL6Y" / Twitter 

https://mobile.twitter.com/SacPolice/status/1111071140108107776?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%

7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Etweet 

 

******************************************************************************* 

 

 

 
15.  Linda Baker 

16.  Bill Purcell 

18.  Robert “Hog” Smith, Kent Smith 

19.  Craig Keilborn 

20.  Margaret Madrigal 

23.  Frank Davidson 

25.  Ronald Root 

26.  JoAnn Lee 

27.  Edward Yenick, Jean Ezell 

29.  Dan Mitchell, David Evans 

30.  Jim Whitwell, Carla Hanks 

31.  Roger Stanfill 
 

 
 

 

https://mobile.twitter.com/SacPolice/status/1111071140108107776?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Etweet
https://mobile.twitter.com/SacPolice/status/1111071140108107776?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Etweet
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: April 10, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

Meeting was called to order at 11:50 a.m. by John Woodhouse.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all  

present. Lunch was served at 12:10 p.m. 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers                       Board of Directors 

X  President John Woodhouse                          X Earl Evans        

X  Vice President Barbara Smith                      X           Tom Guichard  

X  Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon           NP           Joann Lee 

X  Secretary Nancy Gust                                  NP  Jacqui LeMaster 

X Sgt At Arms Sam Gault           NP Richard Madrigal 

 Past President Vacant            X   Judy Denton 

 

General Members Present: 36    Speakers:  2      Guests: 1     New Members:  None 

 

Sunshine Report:  Presented by John Woodhouse 

Three members have passed recently: R.G. Smith whose Celebration of Life will be May 19, 3:00 pm at the 

Folsom Community Center; Lori Baldwin whose Celebration of Life was April 11, 1-4 pm at the Ancil  

Hoffman Golf Course and Del Stuck – no info on services 

 

Bob Denham is back at home after breaking his femur.  He has also been diagnosed with cancer and is  

waiting to start treatment. 

 

Speakers:  Sergeant Matt Owens – Rangemaster - assisted by Deputy Dave Abdul. 

Sgt. Owens spoke about Range Day reminding everyone if you are traveling out of state with a concealed 

weapon permit you must qualify.  There will be no charge; you must bring your own ammo and holsters that 

fit each weapon you are qualifying with.  Make sure to use the clearing barrels.  If you travel out of state, 

make sure to take your department ID and a copy of your qualifying slip listing all weapons.  You still must 

comply with any state laws when you travel and should make sure you understand any limitations such as 

magazine capacity. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newspaper. 

 

Old Business:   

Range Day will be May 22, 2019.  Lunch will be pre-paid.  You must make sure Kathy receives your check 

by May 16. 

 

New Business:   None 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m. 

Free lunches for June 2019 were won by Del Foster, Sam Gault and Kathy Shannon  

 

Next meeting: May 22, 2019 at the Range. 

Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary. 



Range Day -  May 22th, 2019 
KENNETH ROYAL RANGE 

Range Day & Picnic 

Lunch is prepay 

RSVP By: May 16th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 

See details above 
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May 22, 2019, Range Day and Lunch  
This is for paid members of the 711 Club  

  
This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 22, 2019, at the Kenneth Royal Range. This 
is the 4th Wednesday in May. 
 
You are not required to qualify for in-state CCW authorization.  
  
If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You bring your own ammo -The  
session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your Retired ID must be current to shoot. If it is expired you will not 
be able to shoot for qualification. Range staff will check for your SSD/Retired ID before they send you to the 
firing line, to ensure you are an eligible shooter. 
  
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD members. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about noon.  
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water. You don’t have to purchase lunch but you need to 
RSVP for a head count for the range. 
  
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  Send a check to Kathy  @ 711 Club, 650 

Bercut Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811, and/or RSVP by May 16th. 
 

 

 

 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 

If interested: 

Please contact Larry Jarvis 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

